Planning Board 
August 16, 2012

Members Present:  Chair Ernie Allain, Tom McCue, Greg Estrella, Fran Cusson, Diane Alinovi, Richard Cassidy, Andre Duchesne, Mark Evans
Members Excused:  Aline Boucher, Dave Morin, Martha Creegan, and Sue Tremblay
Others Present: Pam Laflamme, City Planner, Naomi Levesque
Chair Allain appointed Richard Cassidy and Diane Alinovi as voting members for the evening.

Public Comments: None
July Minutes:  Fran, Greg
Lot Mergers:

1. Lucille and Leon Robinson, 478 Hillsboro Street, Tax Map 130 Lots 197 and 198.  No concerns or comments from the Planner.  A motion to approve the merger was made by Ms. Cusson, seconded by Ms. Alinovi; all members voted in favor, motion passed.
2. Robert Theberge and Cecile Jerry, 30 Oxford Street, Tax Map 127 Lots 4, 5, 6, and 7.  No concerns or comments from the Planner.  A motion to approve the merger was made by Ms. Cusson, seconded by Mr. Estrella; all members voted in favor, motion passed.
NH Municipal Association Proposed Legislation Recommendations:

Mr. McCue explained to the board that he is the City’s representative to the NH Municipal Association and he sits on various committees which help determine which legislation is supported by the NHMA.  He asked for the Board’s input on the proposed Planning and Environmental legislation, most of the time feedback is really sought for the proposals that are opposed by member communities.  See attached list of proposed regulations for detail.
1. Planning Board Appeals – Mr. McCue explained this would allow applicants the right to appeal to the proper entity if they mistakenly make the wrong appeal.  There was a brief discussion about this item, but it was agreed that there was nothing wrong with allowing the applicant as much time as possible to make a correct appeal.
2. Public Notification of Responsibility for Dam Owners – members supported this proposal.
3. Incidental Burning of C&D Debris and Municipal Transfer Station – “incidental” – seems reasonable to those present, no questions.
4. Restoration of Full General Revenue Funding for Municipal State Aid Grant – no concerns.

5. Conservation Investment – LCHIP – there was a brief discussion about the registry fees and that the legislature should call it what it is – right now LCHIP funds go to general revenue not LCHIP.  No real position either way, but there was a desire to see it properly labeled.
6. Permitting Municipalities for Central Business Utility Districts to Protect Water Supplies – this would give the authority to create a public utility to protect public water supply.  No concerns.
7. Clarifying Statutory Procedure for Resolving Highway Culvert/Drainage Disputes – statute lacks clarity and this is asking for clarity on the landowner’s remedy.  Mr. McCue will look for more information
8. Environmental Regulation and Preemption – Mr. McCue thinks it is good as it is and there were no concerns raised.
***Mr. McCue mentioned at this time that he had a proposal regarding large energy projects which he feels should still go through local Planning Board Process not unlike State projects do, the board agreed it seemed like a good proposal.
9. Energy, Renewable Energy and Energy Conservation – no concerns

10. Open Space Retention and Sprawl Prevention – no issues
11. Sludge/Biosolids – Berlin doesn’t have much of an issue with this locally, NHMA is looking to support legislation that will be well supported by all.
12. Current Use – oppose reducing the current use minimum of 10 acres – the board agreed with this proposal.
Amendment to the Zoning Ordinance and Zoning Map:

1. Accessory Buildings – Ms. Laflamme reviewed the final language used to amend the Zoning Ordinance regarding accessory structures.  Questions were asked and answered.
2. Enman Hill Road – Ms. Laflamme relayed to the board questions from property owners along the first leg of Enman Hill Road.  The first few homes are zoned Residential Single Family and the zone changes to Rural Residential as the road curves for the remainder of the street.  The boundary line is just beyond the property line of those first few homes.  Their properties average a half acre or more and feel more rural than the properties just one block down.  It was recommended that these properties be treated similar to those along the rest of the street.  The board agreed this would make sense.  The concerns/questions have been regarding permitted uses and accessory building sizes.  An amendment will be forwarded to the Council for their approval.
Driveway/Access Regulations:  Ms. Laflamme shared with the board that there will be a driveway appeal before them in September.  She asked the board to review the regulations and reminded them they will be acting quasi judicially – this is one of the only times the Planning Board does this.  She reminded them they should not talk with anyone about the case prior to the September meeting.  The board has the latitude to give waivers to the regulations, but should be prepared to defend why they give a waiver if they choose to do so, this will allow for a finding of fact to be created that will allow the board to articulate to future applicants why they might not get the same waiver.  The board will need to carefully review the appeal and decide what a fair answer to the applicant will be and be prepared to defend their decision, no matter the outcome.
Questions were asked and answered.
Moving Downtown Forward Update: A brief update was given to the board, things are moving along smoothly and the new kiosk should arrive in September.  Other efforts to spruce up the entrance to downtown are underway.

Other:  None
Public Comments:  None

Member Comments:  Mr. McCue asked about the status of Jericho Mountain, Ms. Laflamme indicated that she had seen a notice of foreclosure on the property in the paper; it is currently unclear what will happen with that project.  

Mr. McCue also asked about the possibility of a welcome sign for the City that would let people know we are an ATV friendly community.  Ms. Laflamme shared that the Moving Downtown Forward Committee is working on that.  Mr. McCue also shared that he has been dealing with the noise for Burgess BioPower and their construction; he mentioned that we should not overlook construction noise in the future when dealing with big projects.
Ms. Alinovi asked if there was a time limit given to projects and she was told that only if the board imposes one in their decision, otherwise the time to complete a project is unlimited.

Ms. Cusson asked if a project was expanded would the project need to comeback for an amendment and she was told that the project would need to be amended.

Planner Comments: Ms. Laflamme reminded the board that there will be a FEMA Meeting on September 5, 2012.  The Planning Board meeting needed to be rescheduled to accommodate the FEMA meeting, the next meeting was scheduled for September 12, 2012.  There will be a North Country Council meeting November 1, 2012 to talk about the NH Sustainable futures project.
Adjournment: Ms. Cusson made a motion to adjourn at 8:40PM, seconded by Ms. Alinovi, all members voted in favor of the motion.
